City of Cambridge
Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting
Tuesday June 15, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm via Zoom due to the ongoing pandemic. In attendance were
Mayor Sherry Tyler, Commissioners Gayle Wilhelmi, Carol Huelsman, and attorney Carrie Ritsert. The
minutes of the May meeting and the budget report were distributed via email prior to the start. Gayle
made a motion to accept the minutes. Carol seconded and the motion was passed.

Old Business: Sherry reported that the speed humps on Cambridge Rd. would be constructed next week
or sometime before July. The humps will not go all the way to the edge of the street to allow for proper
drainage.

Gayle made a motion to hold a second summary reading of Budget Ordinance #1, series 2021-2022.
Carol seconded the motion. Carrie read the summary of Ordinance #1, series 2021-2022 establishing
the budget for fiscal year July 1, 2021 — June 30, 2022 for the City. The ordinance was approved
unanimously.

Gayle made a motion to hold a second summary reading of Tax Ordinance #2, series 2021-2022. Carol
seconded the motion. Carrie read the summary of Ordinance #2, series 2021-2022 providing for an ad
valorem tax rate of .168% per $100 of assessed property value. The ordinance was approved
unanimously.

Gayle made a motion to hold a second sumhmary reading of Ordinance #3, series 2021-2022. Carol
seconded the motion. Carrie read the summary of Ordinance #3, series 2021-2022 increasing the
compensation of the offices of Treasurer and Mayor from $50 monthly to $100 monthly. The ordinance
was approved unanimously.

Sherry said she let the deadline pass for applying for the money from the American Rescue Act because
it was generally felt that the money could not be used as required and the process for applying was time
consuming. Carrie said that the government might extend the deadline and allow more uses for the
money, in which case we could revisit applying for the funds.

The new tax bills will be sent out by July 1. They will be due on August 1, 2021.

The July meeting will be canceled. Sherry will ask Felix to put a notice on the Cambridge website
regarding the cancellation.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 6:15pm. The next meeting will be
August 17, 2021.

Respectfully submitted,



